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May 31, 2022 
 
 
VIA Email: stephanie@ffrf.org 
 
CERTIFIED MAIL R.R.R.  
70192280000028424500 
 
Freedom From Religion Foundation 
P.O. Box 750  
Madison, WI 53701 
Attention: Christopher Line, Staff Attorney 
 
 
Dear Mr. Line, 
 
A copy of your complaint alleging that a staff member had proselytized to students was 
submitted to the employee and building principal, Mr. Todd Dreifort for response. The District, 
in compliance with board policy KEB, undertook an investigation of the allegations.  Human 
Resources has also reviewed your complaint, the response, and the steps that have been taken 
to mitigate this issue from occurring. Upon my review, I feel that appropriate measures have 
been put in place to ensure this does not happen again.   
 
The District has set in place the following: Lessons created by will be reviewed by 
his school administration. Further, school administration will conduct random observations of 
the classroom to ensure appropriate materials are being used and/or displayed.  
 
Thank you for bringing this matter to our attention. 
 
Lori Bird 
 
 
General Counsel 
Scottsdale Unified School District 
 
LB:lq  
 
cc:   Dr. Scott Menzel, Superintendent 
 Amy Goff, Director of Human Resources 
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